
City of Camarillo 
  601 Carmen Drive  P.O. Box 248  Camarillo, CA  93011-0248 

 

Office of the City Manager 

     (805) 388-5307 

FAX (805) 388-5318 

 

 

December 6, 2019 

 

Via Hand-Delivery 

 

Darren Kettle 

Executive Director 

Ventura County Transportation Commission 

950 County Square Drive, Suite 207   

Ventura, CA 93003 

 

Re: Proposed CloudNine Private Commercial Hangar/Office Project at Camarillo Airport 

(“CloudNine Project”) 

   

Dear Mr. Kettle: 

 

The purpose of this letter is two-fold:  (1) to bring the CloudNine Project to the Ventura County 

Transportation Commission’s (“Commission”) attention; and (2) to request that  the Commission 

place an item on the agenda for its next regular meeting to discuss the CloudNine Project, assess 

the Project’s consistency with the Airport Comprehensive Land Use Plan (“ACLUP”) and the 

Camarillo Airport Master Plan (“CAMP”) and determine whether the County’s proposed 

Mitigated Negative Declaration (“MND”) describing and analyzing the potential impacts of the 

Project is adequate and in compliance with the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”).  

 

The County of Ventura is currently analyzing the potential environmental impacts of the 

CloudNine Project under CEQA and has prepared and released a draft MND in furtherance of 

that effort.  The Project proposes to develop approximately seven acres of open land on the 

northeast quadrant of the Camarillo Airport with four private commercial hangars and offices 

totaling 121,450 square feet of building area and related facilities including traffic/roadway and 

aircraft ramp/apron improvements under a leasehold from the airport.1  The MND expressly 

notes that the Project’s purpose is to facilitate larger aircraft “such as the Boeing Business Jet 

737-800 or a Gulfstream G650” and seeks environmental clearance for noise, air quality and 

greenhouse gas emission impacts associated with such larger aircraft. (See MND pp. A-2 to A-4; 

MND Appendix B pp. B-1 to B-3 [attached hereto as Exhibit 1].) 

1 Indeed, the CloudNine Project applicant, RKR Incorporated, is apparently already leasing luxury private aircraft 

hangar and office space in the proposed Project pursuant to its website’s home and CloudNine-specific pages. (See 

www.rkrinc.com and www.rkrinc.com/cloudnine/.) 

http://www.rkrinc.com/
http://www.rkrinc.com/cloudnine/





































































